PRESTON GROVE MEDICAL CENTRE
Patient Group
Meeting held on Tuesday 4 December 2012
Minutes
Present: Karen Lashly (KL), Elaine Denman (ED), Eva Whear (EW), Pam Bolton (PB), Dee Williams (DW), Dr Michael Robinson (MR)
Apologies: Ian Dyson (ID), Lesley Fripp (LF), Sue Penny, John and Ruth Hann(JH/RH), Katherine Thomas (KT)
1. Membership
KL reported that unfortunately Katherine Thomas would not be able to continue as a member of the group. 

2. Ratification of minutes and matters arising
Of meeting held on 2 October
· The group agreed the minutes were a true representation of the meeting and the minutes were approved.
· Flu clinics – KL reported these had been re-organised this year to enable the nurses to check for outstanding health checks which went well. KL apologised but flu clinic details did not get sent out to enable patient group members to attend KL to ensure this happens next time.

3. Welcome to Wincanton patient group chair – Len Grant
Len came to the meeting to give us ideas to help develop the group. His handwritten notes are attached for information. The talk was extremely useful and Len was thanked for his time. Len will try to meet up with Ian Dyson our Chair at the next Chairs Group.
4. Patient Benefit Fund
New patient deed ready, Ian and Karen have signed, Elaine kindly agreed to also be a trustee and signed. KL to circulate to retired members of the patient Benefit Fund to complete deed.
5. Practice Update

KL updated the group on current developments:

· The practice was pleased to report the appointment of two new partners to the partnership, Dr Susannah Robinson and Dr Christian Stanley. Dr Robinson is moving down from London, having been a salaried GP there for the last 4 years. She will be working 5 sessions per week over three days and will be the new usual GP for the patients of Dr Freeman.  Dr Robinson also specialises in dermatology.  Dr Christian Stanley will be joining the practice in August after completing his GP training. He is currently training at Martock surgery having completed 18 months in hospital jobs and prior to that 6 months at Preston Grove. 
6. Productive General Practice. 

KL reported that the internal audit process had been completed and the results were displayed around the room. The patient group to review the results more in depth at the next meeting and agree the outcomes.

7. Chairs Group

Ian was unfortunately unable to attend the meeting so this item will be discussed at the next meeting.

8. Any Other Business
· None


9. Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday 26 February, to start at 3.00 until 4.30 p.m. to see if this time is better for the group and to attract other members. 
